

Minutes Riseholme Parish Council Meeting 22nd January 2020

Present

Cllr Foster (Chairman)

Cllr .Diver.

Cllr Scarborough

Cllr Harrison

Councillor White

Tina and Martin Finney

Robert Scarborough

Ian Hope

University

David Blanchard and David Stainton

Brehy

Jamie Appleyard and Chris Wosman

Lincolnshire County Council

Manual Casado- Oliver, Natalja Mastakova and Bruce McIntrye

Cathedral and Church Parish

Michael Sheppard and Judy Shaw

C.Emerson Parish Clerk

| Item No | Discussion | Action |
|------------|--|--------|
| 2020/ 1 | Apologies Cllrs Andrews, Cllr McNeill and Cllr Brockway | |
| 2020/ 2 | Declaration of Interests. There were no further declaration of interest to declare than those declared on an annual basis | |
| 2020/ 3 | Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 24th September 2020 It was proposed by Cllr Diver and seconded by Cllr Foster to accept the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Resolved all in favour. | |
| 2020/ 4 | Councillor and Clerk's Report Cllr White West Lindsey District Council were undergoing a peer review. The new Chief Executive at West Lindsey District Council is Ian Knowles Environment Agency are working on early flood warning system. | |

| | | |
|------------|---|--|
| | <p>There was still funding in her Councillor Initiative Fund</p> <p>West Lindsey District Council are working on a Parish Council Charter.</p> | |
| 2020/ 5 | <p>Finance</p> <p>Payments since last Meeting</p> <p>The Clerk presented the financial accounts since the last meeting.</p> <p>Clerk HMRC</p> <p>They were proposed by Cllr Scarborough and seconded by Cllr Harrison. Resolved All in favour.</p> <p>Balance £5,749.00</p> <p>It was proposed to accept the balance by Cllr Scarborough and seconded by Cllr Harrison Resolved All in favour.</p> | |
| 2020/ 6 | <p>Planning Application</p> <p>140427 Glass Houses</p> <p>David Stainton outlined the application, It was an application submitted initially to meet grant application requirements. They were modern glass houses without concrete base to compliment the robot project. It was agreed that there would be no comment from the Parish Council</p> | |
| 2020/ 7 | <p>Heritage Trail</p> <p>Martin and Tina Finney showed copies of their final design which were accepted. It was agreed that Cllr Foster and Cllr Diver would go and see Allen signs to get final costs and material designs</p> <p>It was proposed by Cllr Scarborough and seconded by Cllr Harrison that that the order should be placed if considered appropriate.</p> <p>Resolved All in favour.</p> <p>David Stainton to check what would be the cost of erecting the signs</p> | |
| 2020/ 8 | <p>Riseholme Parish Church</p> <p>Judy Shaw, Curate, advised that there were two services a month at the Church. They had included special agricultural services which were a Harvest Festival, Lambing and Carol Service.</p> <p>They were very willing to keep the Church</p> | |

| | | |
|------------|---|--|
| | <p>unlocked during the day if they could find someone to lock and unlock the door at the beginning and end of the day.</p> <p>There was no intention to close the Church but it did need a Secretary and Church Warden.</p> <p>They had undertaken two baptisms and one wedding last year. A new full time curate was joining the Parish.</p> <p>The Church were very willing for the building to be used for the benefit of the community.</p> <p>The sign for the Church had fallen so Judy would look to be replaced</p> | |
| 2020/ 9 | <p>A15 Roundabout</p> <p>LCC and Breheny presented the latest plans. The exact scale of finished roundabout was not thought to be as large as the roundabout at Doddington.</p> <p>Cllr Foster raised concerns about the ground levels at the exit of St Georges Lane. Breheny and LCC agreed to look at it as it was agreed the turn was steep enough with the current gradients. The Foot way and cycle way would be 1.5 metres width,</p> <p>There would be diversion now only for 17 days in February and 10 days June/ July for the use of St Georges Lane. However, these timings were work/ weather dependent.</p> <p>Breheny raised the need for the use of St Georges Lane for contractors. Six porta cabins would be required as site offices. This would be car and vans only. Site plant and site delivery would be delivered directly. There was concern expressed over the use of the Lane for this traffic. There was also no access via the Dairy Farm as this was still under construction.</p> <p>The University proposed the use of one of their buildings and this was agreed to be explored.</p> <p>There was to be overnight working and the timings were 7pm – 6am or 9pm- 6am being seasonal dependent.</p> <p>The works were planned for a duration of twenty five weeks.</p> <p>Cllr Foster thanked LCC and Breheny for taking the time to discuss all plans and agreed that by discussion solutions could be reached.</p> | |

| | | |
|---------|--|--|
| | <p>A46 Crossing</p> <p>It was accepted that the new road lay out would make crossing the A46 by pedestrians and cyclists almost impossible . Any crossing except for underground or bridge would slow down the traffic which was contrary to the design requirements. Mark Heaton would know if a solution could be provided.</p> <p>Cathedral.</p> <p>David Sheppard explained that the quarry on Riseholme Road had now expired and that they were due to close the quarry and to restore it. As part of that process they had to clear the stone stored. They were looking to store it on the University ground at the end of St Georges Lane.</p> <p>There would be 2,200 tonnes about 880m cubed. There would be a period of 3 weeks when the stone would be delivered in approx. 92 lorry movements. The planning permission would be temporary and last five years. They would take the stone as and when required on an intermittent basis. It was agreed that there was no objection to this storage and we should support the Cathedral. They agreed that notifications would be sent to all affected.</p> <p>However, it was accepted that all should work together as in a short time period there was to be a lot of potential use of the lanes which were not suitable for frequent and heavy traffic.</p> | |
| 2020/10 | <p>University Update</p> <p>David Stainton confirmed that the new barn was now in use. It should be completely finished by mid- February. Formal handover was planned for mid March. There was the possibility of a community event. The works at the equine centre were complete.</p> <p>It was being considered whether permissive footpaths should be granted and specific areas for dog walking.</p> <p>The Hall was to start to be refurbished.</p> <p>Cllr Diver referred to the excellent breakfast meeting and that it was well worth attending. The timing gave people and opportunity to attend without it imposing too much on their working</p> | |

| | | |
|---------|---|--|
| | <p>day. It was something the University were proposing to continue to do. Cllr Diver and Cllr Scarborough confirmed they would complete the Neighbourhood Plan survey.</p> | |
| 2020/11 | <p>Millbeck Drive The Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership had not responded with an offer nor had the PCSO. Therefore, there was no up date,</p> | |
| 2020/12 | <p>Broadband Robert Scarborough reported that we would see whether the BT Rollout Programme would include us. There was a contact point at West Lindsey in Carol Knight. However, currently there were no obvious signs of when improvements would occur.</p> | |

Date of next meeting was set for Tuesday 5th May 2020 at 7pm Riseholme Campus.

Signed as a true record (Chair)

Date